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Worthy Brother Knights, 
Evangelization - Upon his election as our Supreme Knight in 2000, Carl A. Anderson 
stated, "We have a moral obligation to invite every eligible Catholic man to join the 
Knights of Columbus." That obligation and invitation rite strongly continues today 
within our Council. The need for our good works and outreach programs are increas-
ing and we need now to take up this evangelized journey of fraternity, of love, faith 
and trust. Let's all continue reaching out to other worthy Catholic friends, neighbors 

and acquaintances and extend our Council's welcome and invite them to join our 
Brotherhood in the near future. 
Blessed Pope John Paul II, who will be canonized April 27, once said 'A charity which 
evangelizes is the commitment and the responsibility of everyone" We are such an 
charity organization and our membership was recently further enriched with the addi-
tion of 20 new members. What a blessing to have these men and their families join 
the Catholic Community of Pleasanton Knights of Columbus organization to make our 
Council even more active and vibrant. But, we should not be satisfied and stop evan-
gelizing because there lies more worthy candidates among us waiting to be invited.  
Three recent events really solidified my notion that candidates are longing to join our 
Brotherhood. From what I and other members can recall, never before have new 

candidates reached out and brought in other candidates 'before' actually becoming a 
Knight. But that is what happened when (now Brother) Michael Louis Guerra, whom 
had provided us his information after the 10am mass, wrote our Worthy Chancel-
lor/Membership Director Paul Unpingco and I asking if he could invite his neighbor to 
our ceremony. Soon after, we received an email from the invited neighbor  
(now Brother) Maron Impagliazzo asking if he could also bring his friend (now Broth-
er) Nick Ghiorso. These member invitations have rewarded our Council with Brothers 
that will make a difference in what we do. 
Our First Degree was also unique in that it brought families closer together. Brother 
Paul escorted his father, Segundo Unpingco to our ceremony; Sir Knight Jeff Brent 

drove over his son Richard; Brother Richie Gomez sponsored his Brother-in-law Arvel 
Fernandez and I invited my Brother-in-law Don Bower to join. But, our ceremony also 
brought together lost extended family members. During our First Degree, Paul's fa-
ther discovered that his distant relative from Minnesota was also going through our 
ceremony. Because of our First Degree, Brother Segundo enjoyed establishing the 
connection with (now Brother) Jack Sablan. How cherished is our Council to be grow-
ing Brother members within Family members. 
Lastly, at a recent Dublin Council Fish Fry event, I noticed the words a fellow Knight 
had written across the back of his shirt. It read: "Dirty Hands, Dirty Jeans, Cleansed 
Soul." I walked up to him and introduced myself and asked about his shirt saying. He 
said that ever since he joined the Knights of Columbus, his life has changed. He cher-

ishes the Brotherhood fraternity and the impact our Order has made in his life. My 
prayer is that our new members entrench themselves within our organization, evan-
gelize our good works and grow closer to God. Membership in the Knights of Colum-
bus does change lives; our Worthy District Deputy, SK Chuck Bellavia, calls our 
Knights mission as 'saving souls' and 'filling the dashes' of our life journey. 
(Continued on next page)  

Mario daSilva........................ 828-6006 

Fr. Paul Minnihan, Pastor ... 846-4489 

Stephen Natale ..................... 462-4483 

Paul Unpingco...................... 462-2263 

Mark Worrell ......................... 426-5375 

PGK Joe Balestreri .............. 484-5368 

PGK Brad Schieferstein ...... 846-7181 

Dave Frankenberger .          846-8561 

Chris Sigua ........................... 461-2340 

John Rabada ........................ 846-4280 

Gene Dove ............................ 493-0683 

Jeffrey Carvalho……....510-754-1057 

PGK Mike Machi, Sr. ............ 462-9765 

Bob Dompe ........................... 583-5191 

PGK Frank Costa ................. 846-4205 

PGK Lou Santero ................. 846-5124 

Michael Egbujor ................... 230-8034 

Junior Estrada...................... 560-6346 

Open ......................................  
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PGK John Moore ......... ……519-0744 

PGK Tim Tuttle ..................... 484-4341 

PGK Mike Kliment................ 426-1551 



 

 

 

I would be remiss not to thank Brothers Paul Unpingco & our Deputy Grand Knight Stephen Natale for 

speaking at all our masses about our ministry & recruiting all our new members. Likewise, I would like 
to acknowledge our First Degree Team whom conducted our March 13 ceremony. Our First Degree 
ceremony was a big success thanks to the many Brother Knights who came out to welcome our new 
members. Led by PGK Greg Jones, and with a special appearance by PGK Dave Melander, our 
ceremony was dedicated to our Chaplain and CCOP Pastor, Fr. Paul D. Minnihan. Let's all be sure to 
provide each of our new Brothers support so they'll experience all the benefits of our ministry as 
Knights. 

I look at our Council as the center of hospitality and welcoming wagon for our family & parish 
community. Bringing these worthy new members to our ranks will hopefully deepen their faith, extend 
their hand in with the wonderful service we do, and help them participate more fully in the life of our 
Council, Church & Community. Our mission was further aided by the blessing Fr. Lee bestowed on us at 
our March 29 Founders Mass where he told congregation the story of Fr. Michael J. McGivney, the good 
works we do and invited all parishioners to consider joining our Brotherhood.  

"Lent is Spring Training for Believers"  -  On behalf of our Council and due to our Communities’ 
generosity, I recently visited Livermore's Tri-Valley Haven (whose mission is to stop domestic violence, 
sexual assault and homelessness) to deliver our $2,000 donation. This group is one of the many 
organizations that depend on our donations to continue their good works. On my way home, I drove 
passed a small Livermore church billboard noting this message. I stopped and pondered the message. I 
found it to be deeply profound that, in-as-much baseball spring training prepares ballplayers for the 
long season ahead, our 40 day Lenten journey is preparing us for the Triduum Services, the Great 
Easter Vigil and Easter's glorious arrival.  As believers, we are all anxiously looking toward our annual 
Christian festival celebrating the resurrection of Jesus - We Are Indeed Easter People! 

As April arrives, so does a number of important events. On Saturday, April 5, we will be hosting our 
Electronic Ewaste event at St. Elizabeth parking lot. This is a great event for new members to 
participate in as we gather, share fellowship and await cars bringing us their disposable electronic 
goods. Our Council will again be sponsoring the 'Way of the Cross' on Friday, April 11 at St. Augustine's 

Church. On Sunday, April 13, we assist St. Vincent dePaul Society is distributing Easter Food Baskets 
to local residences. This is an event that your entire family can join in by distributing packed food 
boxes to local needy families. 

Speaking of Easter, Holy Week always brings 4 days of church service activities that require the 
support of a number of our membership. St. Elizabeth Parking Lot patrol is required before each of the 
Thursday through Saturday night 8pm services as well as before/after the 9am Sunday mass. We are 
again being asked to manage the blazing 'Holy Fire' event, but this year the location is planned for the 
vacant field near JPII Activity Center. Further, we are also in charge of ensuring every ones safety as 
the Easter Candle procession moves from the field to Church. Lastly, our evening concludes with 
pouring champagne and wine for all guests after the Great Vigil celebration. 

April ends with our Assembly hosting the annual Red, Blue & Gold Dinner. I encourage all members to 
join my wife and I at this fabulous event. Where else can you go (wearing a tux) with your wife, mingle 
with other Worthy Knights, salute 'First Responders' contribute to charity while all along supporting the 

4th Degree and celebrating the end of Lent! 

In closing, I again welcome all our new members. More members means more charitable works, more 
needy people helped and a greater ability to assist the Church at the local, Diocesan and Universal 
levels. 

I wish you and your family members a Blessed Palm Sunday, Happy Triduum and a Joyous Easter 
Celebration! 

  

With Love & Appreciation, Mario  
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01 April Cancer Support Group, 7:30 PM, SES Rm A 

02 April Military Peer Support Group, 7:00 PM, SES Room A 

03 April Officer’s Meeting, 7:00 PM, St. Augustine’s Hall, Room 4  

05 April eWaste Pickup, 9:30AM—3PM, SES 

06 April Donut Social; All AM Masses; Both Churches (CANCELED) 

10 April Business Meeting, 7:30 PM, St. Augustine’s Hall; Rms 4-5  

11 April Stations of the Cross, 7:30 PM, St. Augustine’s Church 

13 April Easter Food Basket Deliveries, St. Augustine’s Hall, 10:30am—1pm 

17/18/19 April Parking Lot Patrol for the Triduum, SES 

20 April Parking Lot Patrol for the 9 and 11 AM Masses, SES 

25 April Red, Blue and Gold Dinner 

 

01 May Officer’s Meeting, 7:00 PM, St. Augustine’s Hall, Room 4  

03 May Cinco de Mayo Dinner, St. Augustine’s Hall, 6—10 PM (Tentative) 

04 May Donut Social; All AM Masses; Both Churches  

06 May Cancer Support Group, 7:30 PM, SES Rm A 

07 May Military Peer Support Group, 7:00 PM, SES Room A 

08 May Business Meeting, 7:30 PM, St. Augustine’s Hall; Rms 4-5  

16/17/18 May State Convention, All Day, Santa Clara Marriott 

March 2014 Kudos Korner Award Winners: 

Certificate of Appreciation:  

 Br. Junior Estrada - Crab Feed Floor Covering / Holy Fire 

 Br. Gene Dove - Council Outside Guard / General Help 

 

Knight of the Month:  

 PGK Greg Jones - First Degree Team 

 PGK Dave Melander - First Degree Team / Council Song Leader 

 

Family of the Month:  

 Br. Don Bower - New Knight / Crab Feed / Parking Patrol 

 Fr. Paul D. Minnihan - First Degree Honorary / Council Chaplain 



 

 

  

Brothers, 
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At the March 13 Business Meeting 22 New Brothers participated in the 1sr Degree 

Exemplification.  19 of those new Brothers were from our Council. 

 

See photograph, below, for our New Brothers, as they joined with Worthy Grand Knight Mario 

daSilva and Worthy Chancellor Paul Unpincgo. 

Also a welcome for Don Bower who attended the 1st Degree Exemplification  in Danville on 

February 23, 2014. 

Richard Brent Segundo (Sy) 

Unpingco 

Peter Meechan Darren Medeiros 

Arvel Fernandez Frank Baro Julius Santosa Michael (MB) 

Beltran 

Jack Sablan David Wellbeloved Michael Luis Guerra Maron Impagliazzo 

Nick Ghiorso Laird Malley David Lamont Arnold Paulos 

John Peter Miller Steve Strain Tobby Gavino  
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The K of C Men's Cancer Support Group is open to all Knights seeking support in dealing with Prostate 
Cancer. 

Several Brothers who are now Cancer survivors share their own story to offer support in your journey.  

We do NOT offer Medical advice.  We simply share our own experience and offer a safe and 
confidential setting for discussion, prayer, and support.   We meet the first Tuesday of every month at 
SES Conference Room A - 7:30-8:30pm.  Please note that the December 3rd meeting will take place 
at SES Conference Room B-  to accommodate the needs of Br. Mark Sullivan and the Music Ministry. 
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Dear Brother Knight:   

Pope Francis has captured the imagination of the world. His is the most searched-for 
name on the internet. He is the most talked about person on Facebook. And he’s 
TIME’s Person of the Year.   

But who is Pope Francis? Who is Jorge Mario Bergoglio?   

As you know, the Knights of Columbus has worked to bring Pope Francis and his 
message to the world in a variety of ways. Now, our documentary film on his life is 
available on DVD.   

Francis: The Pope From the New World is available at Amazon.com. The hour-long film 
traces the remarkable rise of our new Holy Father and features interviews from around 
the world, with close friends, fellow priests, co-workers, his biographer and the poor of 

Buenos Aires.   

Whether you want to give this as a Christmas gift or order it for your personal or family 
collection, this documentary will help those who watch it to learn even more about our 
pope and how to answer his call to increase our faith in service to God and neighbor.   

Any profits made by K of C from this film will be donated to Pope Francis. 
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Some people believe that ethics in business is a contradiction in terms. They think that in 

order to be profitable, a company and its leaders must abandon morality and embrace the 
dark, greedy side that they see so often in the news and in movies..  

At the Knights of Columbus, we know this isn’t true. A business can be both ethical and 
successful. We are. 

As a Catholic organization, we understand the value and importance of our core beliefs and 
the original mission of Venerable Father Michael J. McGivney. In fact, much of the strength 

and financial security we provide to members and their families can be attributed to our 

ethical, moral standards.  

More than 96 percent of Knights who buy our life insurance keep it, year in and year out. The 

Order takes this commitment to our members very seriously. This means carefully planning 
when it comes time to invest. Our professional staff researches all transactions to insure that 

they fall in line with Catholic values. If a transaction makes them uncomfortable, they don’t 

make it.  

“We exclude any company engaged in activity that conflicts with Catholic moral teaching: 

companies directly involved in abortion, contraception, human cloning, embryonic stem cell 
research, for-profit health care that pays for any of these, or pornography,” said Supreme 

Knight Carl Anderson. “There are many companies in the pharmaceutical and communications 

industries that would undoubtedly provide excellent returns for us, but which are not in our 
portfolio because they engage in research and development or programming in ways that 

violate the sanctity or dignity of human life.”  

In the end, the Knights of Columbus investment strategy is motivated by morality, not money. 

Yet, each year we remain profitable, increase our assets and stay dedicated to this vision that 

will keep the Order financially sound for generations to come.  

“Faithful Catholics have choices when buying life insurance,” said the Supreme Knight. “But 

they know that at the Knights of Columbus their policy is supplied by an insurer that shares 
their moral and ethical values and is guided in all of its investment and sales practices by 

those values.”  
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If you are receiving a printed copy of this newsletter and can be accessed via email you are missing 
out!  The electronic copy of the Newsletter arrives sooner, is in color and the content is not 

compressed to fit into the limitations of the printed page.  If you want an electronic copy, send 
your email address to:  dompe@pacbell.net 

 If you have submitted an entry to the Prayer Requests on the following page, please review 
the list to determine if your entry is correct and is still current.  Please contact the Newsletter 
Editor for any corrections, deletions and additions.  Entries older than six months will 
occasionally be removed.  If you wish to have the prayer request retained, please contact me.  

 Our Council is located in District 36.  See the District 36 web site at 

https://sites.google.com/site/district36website/ 

 

Let’s keep our unemployed brother knights and their families in our prayers. 

Should you need coaching, direction, inspiration or motivation on you job 

search, I’m available!   

I also remind you that our CCOP Job Connections Group meets the 1st and 3rd 

Wednesday 3:30 PM – 5 PM each month at St Elizabeth Seton – Room A 
 

Mike Machi – 462-8579 – mmachi@mricareers.com 

 When:  Every Monday Morning;  8:00 AM 

 Where:  Sweet & Savory 

   5690 Stoneridge Drive—Cross Street, Gibraltar 

 Why:  No Agenda—Just Brother Knights getting together for coffee & conversation 

The Dublin Council 7987 is having their annual Fish Fry at St. Raymond's Parish (11555 

Shannon Ave, Dublin) every Friday (during Lent) and the 2nd Friday of every month for $5.00 

- all you can eat - between 5 & 7pm. 

https://sites.google.com/site/district34website/
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For those who are ill we pray that they will find 
the healing power of God: 

Ralph Ruocco– Brother of Brother Lou Ruocco 
Serra LaVo– Granddaughter of DD Chuck Bellavia’s 
Friend 
Paul Maurice– Father of Brother Dennis Maurice 
Yrene Guerrero– Friend of Brother Mike Burns 
Laur Alcasabas– Uncle of Brother Lamberto Diwa 
Michael McGillivray– Brother of Brother Daniel 
McGillivray 
Marvel Brodnick– Mother of Brother Dean Brodnick 
Vicky DeLeon– Cousin of Brother Tony DeLeon 
William Langenhuizen– Father of Brother Bob Lange 
Wenkwei Liu– Father of Brother Grant Liu 
Kathy Seits– Mother of Brother Timothy Seits 
Gloria Victoria– Sister-in-Law of Brother Bo Patron 
Thomas & Maria Crisanti– in-Laws of Br. Dominick 
Pietro 
Gary Vandevanter– Friend of Br. Sal DeTrane 
Mary Beth Brown– Sister of Brother Bill Beston 
Barbara Federighi– Wife of Brother Robert Federighi 
Julie Young– Daughter of Brother Robert Federighi 
Sandra Ryan– Wife of Brother Kevin Ryan 
Bob Straskulic– Friend of Brother Chuck Bellavia 
J J Remos– Friend of Brother William Sroka 
Ardys Henson-Mother of Brother Christian Dungo 
Jessica Nett- Daughter of Brother Tom Egan 
Keith Nett– Grandson of Brother Tom Egan 
Lynne Crittendon– Sister of Brother Tom Smith 
Al Spotorno- Friend of Brother Tom Smith 
Tony Penny– Friend of Brother Stephen Natale 
Domenic Natale– Brother of Brother Stephen Natale 
Ellyn Kelly– Mother of PGK Ray Kelly 
Yvonne Crawford– Friend of Brother Dave Jones 
Phil Johnson– Brother-in-Law of Brother Dave Jones 
Doug Hewitt– Father of Brother Michael Hewitt 
Bob & Pat Murphy– Friends of Brother Michael Hewitt 
Paul Malino-Father-in-Law of Brother Michael Hewitt 
David Strawn– Brother of Brother Robert Strawn 
Monroe Strawn, Sr.– Father of Brother Robert Strawn 
Veronica Garcia– Sister of Brother Javier Garcia 
Shannon D’Cruz– Son of Brother Savio D’Cruz 
Jim Barbaccia– Son of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Art Maggio– Friend of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Florence Barbaccia– Wife of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Rosalie Capri– Sister-in-Law of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Frank Barbaccia– Cousin of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Mike Kotch– Son of PGK Mark Kotch 
Bill Martin– Son of Brother Michael Martin 
Frederick Martin– Father of Brother Michael Martin 
Mike Santos– Son of Brother John Santos 
PGK Vince Kohlbecker– Friend of Br. Paul Unpingco 
Remmy Unpingco– Mother of Brother Paul Unpingco 
Shirley Hintz– Mother-in-Law of Brother Paul Unpingco 
Segundo Unpingco– Father of Brother Paul Unpingco 
Jonathan Jacops– Son of Brother Mark Jacops 
Frank Jacops– Brother of Brother Mark Jacops 
Eloisa Sots– Sister-in-Law of Brother Mark Jacops 

Phillip Reilly– Son of PGK Joe Reilly 
Julia Davidson– Aunt of PGK Lou Santero 
Teresa Santero– Mother of PGK Lou Santero 
Adrienue Wood– Daughter of Brother John Wood 
Lou Ella Hepner– Sister of Brother Ellis Shott 
Helen Kliment– Mother of PGK Mike Kliment 
Chris Kliment— Son of PGK Mike Kliment 
Pat Hughes– Brother of Brother Dan Hughes 
RaShawna Balestreri– Wife of PGK Joseph Balestreri 
Nina Balestreri– Daughter of PGK Joe Balestreri 
Travyn Rasiah– Son of Brother Pravin Rasiah 
Benjamin Cruz– Son of Brother Anthony Cruz 
Jennifer Hansen– Daughter of Brother Ron Hansen 
Stephanie Weld– Niece of Brother Ron Hansen 
John Hansen– Brother of Brother Ron Hansen 
Loring Brown- Friend of Brother Mark Worrell 
Tim Shirrer– Brother of Mark Worrell’s close friend 
Breanna– Granddaughter of a friend of Brother Mark 
Worrell 
Helen Hirashiki-Wife of Brother Mark Worrell 
Marie Andal– Mother of Brother Dennis Andal 
Kevin Ngwanyia– Son of Brother George Ngwanyia 
Christine Estrada-Wife of Brother Junior Estrada 
Pedrito A. Estrada– Father of Brother Junior Estrada 
Margret Jones—Daughter of PKG Joe Jones 
Joshua Studendorff– Son of Brother Mike Studendorff 
Dawn Finamore– Friend of PGK Tim Tuttle 
Dorothy McDonald– Grandmother of PGK Tim Tuttle 
Julie Steeves– Sister of PGK Tim Tuttle 
Kelli Machi-Wife of PGK Mike Machi, sr 
Katie Machi- Granddaughter of PGK Mike Machi, sr 
Chuck Muth- Father-in-Law of PGK Mike Machi, sr 
Brother Mike Yocham 
Brother Michael Auer 
PGK Jim Vigus 
Brother Ron Johnson 
Brother Jeff Tichenor 
Brother Rich Goddu 
Brother Paul Unpingco 
Brother Paul Hill 
PGK Joe Jones 
PGK George Leja 
Jesse Stansberry–Past Field Agent 
Brendi, Bella & Kevin Cumberland– Family of Brother 
Scott Cumberland 
Ray Fosse— A’s Announcer, Friend of this Council, In 
gratitude for his support 
 

For those who are deceased we pray that they will 
join in the love of God: 
Bernice Basarab– Friend of Brother Dom Peitro 

For all who are serving in the military we pray: 

That the love of God will be with them. Especially those 
in harms way. 

For the following special intentions we pray: 

For All The Widows Of Our Brother Knights 

For all of Our Religious Orders throughout the world. 
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ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

Past issues of this newsletter can be found in our web site, www.kofc6043.org. 

Send your email address to Bob Dompe to obtain this newsletter via email. 


